
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 10, 2020 
 
 
Robert Dahl, CEO     robert.dahl@amitahealth.org 
Presence Saint Elizabeth Hospital 
1431 N. Claremont Avenue 
Chicago, IL 60622 
 
Dear Mr. Dahl: 
 
This letter acknowledges receipt of Presence Saint Elizabeth Hospital’s request to discontinue 
the category of Long Care services effective 12/9/2020 per the HSFRP permit #E-058-20.  The 
Department accepts the discontinuation of the 28-bed category of Long-Term Care Services 
based on the information provided, for the care of clients in the surrounding community. The 
remaining bed inventory is 40 AMI, 40 Med/Surg total of 80 beds. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact the Illinois Department of Public Health, Division of 
Health Care Facilities and Programs, Central Office Operations Section, 525 W. Jefferson Street, 
4th Floor, Springfield, IL 62761, or feel free to call 217-782-7412. The Department’s fax number 
is 217-782-0382. The Department’s TTY number is 800-547-0466, for use by the hearing 
impaired.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Karen Senger, RN, BSN 
Division Chief 
Division of Health Care Facilities and Programs 
 
Cc HFSRB 


